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This Week at Rotary

MONDAY, November 15, 2021

In person at Sinclair Community College or on Zoom

"The Hardest Conversation: Advanced Care Planning"
Lisa Henderson, MHSA, is the Vice President of Health Initiatives at the Greater Dayton Area Hospital Association. She is
responsible for the Dayton Regional Pathways HUB, which provides a regional clinical-community care coordination system that
addresses the medical and social determinants of health for those at greatest risk in our community. She also manages the
Greater Dayton Advance Care Planning Initiative and its signature project �Decide to be Heard.� She leads GDAHA�s role in
the regional community health needs assessment and subsequent implementation plan. She has responsibility for grant research,
writing, and development in concert with member hospitals, Ascend Innovations, and the community.

What is advanced care planning? Why do I need to have a �conversation� if I already have my legal documents completed?
Starting a conversation about end-of-life plans can be difficult, but it is an important step in ensuring individuals� wishes are
heard. Through Decide to be Heard, the community has access to resources for having advanced care planning conversations
and the opportunity to schedule a conversation with a trained facilitator. These facilitated conversations help people complete
advance directives that are inclusive of personal values and beliefs and communicate documented values and beliefs with their
family members, loved ones, and health care providers. The program is working to develop innovative partnerships with area
community organizations, healthcare education programs and businesses to continue to grow this important conversation!

Chair of the Day: John Lyman

This Happened Last Monday...
Shaun Yu, President, called the meeting to order at 12:09 p.m. Sixty-five Rotarians participated in the meeting. President Yu explained the purpose of the all-virtual
meeting and then turn the meeting over the Bill Nance for the 4-Way Test, Invocation, and Pledge of Allegiance. Before the invocation Bill paid tribute to our nation�s
veterans with relevant quotations from Mark Twain, Patrick Henry, the Rev. Billy Graham, and Anonymous. In news of the day, the Dollar is holding steady at the start
of the week and major central bankers have vowed to keep interest rates low. The consumer price index is expected to show a 5.8% increase in prices year-over-year.
The first lawsuit has been filed in the Travis Scott Astroworld festival tragedy that sent 13 to the hospital and lead to the death of eight persons, including a UD
student. The 50th running of the New York City Marathon took place over the weekend with 33,000 runners, a decrease of 17,000 due to COVID concerns. Rotary
served to change lives in India; three Canadian Rotary Clubs, led by the club in Haliburton, Ontario, raised $3,000 through the sale of a cookbook that was donated to
a school in India. In the crime of the week story a person entered a store in Dallas seeking to cash a $750 check made payable to Roadway Express, which he
claimed to be his name. The wannabe check casher turned out to be a dock worker at the local Roadway Express. In weather news, we�re looking at sunny skies and
temperatures in the sixties.

There were no guests or visitors. Birthdays include Dayton City Commissioner Matt Joseph (November 10) and Alan Moskowitz (November 11). Announcements included
a reminder of the Peace Committee meeting on November 9 at 8:00 a.m.; the Peace Committee�s Holiday Meal on December 20, slated to serve 300 households;
and the Bowling League, taking place on Mondays at 5:45 at Woodman Lanes through the end of March.

Day 10s: Evelyn Davidson announced a Day $250 in support of Peace Committe's Holiday Meals and noted that Charlie Simms is doing a Day $250 to support the
Peace Committee�s Holiday Meal as well; Diane Ewing announced a Day $100 as part of her Paul Harris and in memory of General Powell and America�s Promise
and in honor of her son and a Day $50 to support the Holiday Meal; Joanna McCord announced a Day $20 in support of the Holiday Meal; Jay Woodhull announced a
Day $100 in honor of his son, Chas, and a Day $100 in honor of new member Kristina Scott; Patty Caruso announced a Day $20 to support the Holiday Meal; Kelly
Lehman announced a Day $100 to support the Holiday Meal; Michelle Feltz announced a Day $20 in support of the Holiday Meal and a Day $20 in honor of her father;
and Cindy Garner announced a Day $25 in honor of her son.

For the program President Yu started with an overview of the Club�s membership. The Club has 226 active members as of November 2, most of whom are over the
age of 50 but 62 of whom have been a member for less than three years. Over the past five years the number of women members has hit an all-time high while the
number of men members has decreased by 30%. The most significant drop in membership has been in the age 60-69 category. He presented a comparison of
membership trends of other clubs in the area. President Yu introduced the club officers and review the organizational chart, which will be sent to all members. Frank
Scott gave an introduction to the Club website and database and later in the program reviewed the Club�s funds at the Dayton Foundation (total balance of
$951,278.90) and the balances in the Club�s checking accounts (total balance of $96,000). Matt Scarr reviewed the balance sheet, noting the Club has $94,000 in
assets. President Yu then reviewed the current dues structure, modified because of COVID, which has lead to most members paying less in dues but also fewer funds
available for programs. He noted the Club has met its annual fund goals four out of the past five years. Meeting participants then went into breakout rooms to discuss
the six questions President Yu had distributed by email before the meeting.

Queen of Hearts Drawing is Back
Queen of Hearts 50/50 Raffle is Back

Weekly at Monday Meetings to benefit the Dayton Rotary Foundation
$1 per ticket/$5 for 6 tickets

Weekly winner draws a card from the deck if they draw the Queen of Hearts then winner takes � the pot. If the card
is not the Queen of Hearts card then the card is destroyed & we try again next week. Meanwhile the pot continues to
grow.

Last time we held this drawing the winner received $1900.

CURRENT POT: $85

See Secretary Linda or Laura for more information.

ATTENTIOM ZOOM PARTICIPANTS
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Entertainment ****For those members who would like to participate via zoom - please let Laura know ahead of time or place your
request in the chat prior to the start of the meeting and we will assign you ticket numbers and bill your foundation
account.

Red Ribbon Committee
Reminder to Red Ribbon Committee Members, the December meeting will be held Thursday, December 2 at 7:45 a.m. at Top of the Market,
32 Webster Street. Red Ribbon requirements include attendance at 5 RRC meetings so if you�re new and don�t want to wear the ribbon for
another full year ?? there�s still time to get your requirements completed this Rotary year!

See Iris for details! Iris.juergens@scouting.org 937-477-5545

Youth Peace Advocacy
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